DRAFT MINUTES

Juneau Commission on Sustainability

Thursday, July 18, 2013, 5:30pm

4th Floor, Marine View Center

230 South Franklin St., Juneau, AK 99801
Present: Steve Behnke, Kate Bevegni, Bob Deering, Duff Mitchell, Amy Skilbred, Lisa Weissler, Darrell Wetherall. Kate Bevegni kept the minutes. 
Others Present: Beth McKibben, Staff Liaison and Hal Hart, Director, Community Development Department.
I. CALL TO ORDER 
Steve Behnke called the meeting to order at 5:45 pm.
II. AGENDA CHANGES
Acknowledgement of the Parade; the Commission acknowledged the effort made to be part of the July 4th Parade and thanked Darrell Wetherall for coordinating the entry. Darrell said that they received a 2nd Place wood plaque for the entry and that he had received a thank you letter from Alexander, the boy scout who helped give out candy at the parade, he would like to attend a few future JCOS meetings to achieve one of this boy scout badges. It was discussed that next year we should try to use the Parade to get our message across and publicize JCOS more.
Three items were added to Information Items, the new Valley Library, Construction Material Reuse and the Comprehensive Plan.
III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Minutes of June12, 2013 approved.
IV. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION: None
V. ACTION ITEMS
A. Energy Plan - Scope of Work

· Energy Plan Scope of Work– the working group had a meeting last night and made progress on the document.

· Amy Skilbred recused herself from the discussion on the Scope of Work.

· More work sessions are needed to complete the work.

· On page 6 there are questions for JCOS discussion as follows:
1. Should Renewable or General Energy Plan be the title? – It should be an Energy Plan but keeping aims of reducing fossil fuel and sticking to the goals of the Comprehensive Plan.

2. Plan should adhere to Comprehensive Plan as much as possible but this allows for flexibility.
3. Modifications to the first version were accepted after workgroup discussion.

4. The term Scenarios should be used instead of externalities on P5 Pt. 3 and a numerical limit of three to be removed.

5. The original project purpose was agreed upon and retained from original version.

· The workgroup need to check the current adopted plan and make sure the excerpts in the Energy Plan are up to date. The draft new comprehensive plan is still going through approvals and will be finalized in the next few months so we need to rely on the 2008 Adopted Plan but look at the draft new one also. 

· Beth is to provide the changes to Chapter 6 to workgroup so they are aware of them.

· The Scope should go back to the Commission to vote on it, and then it should go to the City Managers Office. The CMO think they have a budget they could use to fund this (and may not need Assembly approval). The CMO would send it to the purchasing department and get a selection committee for the bidders.

· JCOS would like to suggest that a member of JCOS be involved in selection of the bidders and reviewing bids. We should encourage that CBJ comes back to us with any changes to the scope.
B. Recycling/Hazardous Waste Contract
· Kate B updated the Commission on current information on the Recycling/Hazardous Waste Contract. Jim Penor (CBJ Solid Waste Manager) put forward a business plan for CBJ to manage their own hazardous waste/recycling center, which would cost less than the current out-sourced contracts. The current contractors are not proposing any improvements to their service and are charging more for their services. The CMO would like to renew the contracts with the current contractors rather than run the schemes themselves. JCOS needs to find out more information on this and Beth will set up a meeting with the CMO to gather more facts and raise concerns.
· Amy asked why there are two separate recycling schemes both heavily subsidized. Beth suggested that this information is available in JCOS minutes from 08/09.

· It was suggested that a one-year interim contract for the Recycling/Hazardous Waste would be appropriate at this stage until a better solution can be found. 

· JCOS should ask the CMO if a 1 year interim contract would work and be involved in working out where to go from there. 
· Arrow Refuse should be invited to our next meeting as they have now been running the curbside recycling for one whole year and could update the Commission on how it is going.

C. Assisted Living Movement  
· Kate, Amy and Lisa attended a recent meeting on the Assisted Living movement for Juneau. Assisted Living accommodation is badly needed for our aging population of seniors who wish to stay in Juneau. It was raised as an information point but an opportunity for JCOS to cheer them on and keep informed of this movement.
D. Web Page Update

· Cordova (Beth’s colleague) has added some information to the web pages recently.

· We are still trying to get the web page more visible on the CBJ page and easier to find.

   VI. INFORMATION ITEMS
A. City Liaison Report

· City Green Team is on a break from meetings until September. Beth to inform JCOS when meetings re-start.
B. Items for Assembly Action; the letter sent to Jerry and Beth on Support for the Advancement of Electric Vehicles and Supporting Infrastructure needs to be followed up – the letter has not gone to the Assembly yet. Jerry needs to present it with the draft resolution. Beth will forward draft resolution as only the letter came round by email.
C. Construction Material Reuse – there is a new business in Juneau that is accepting construction waste. Jason Donik is running it. Bob to send round newspaper article about the business and we should link it to our webpage.

D. New Valley Library

· Kate updated the Commission on the new Valley Library after attending the last public meeting in June. The building is at concept design stage on a new site at Dimond Park but moving swiftly towards detailed design. Kate will send out details of the library blog, which has updates of progress. The project did not receive a grant for the heat pump and the team are now evaluating if it is feasible or not. The next public meeting is in August and Kate will attend this.
· Amy asked why CBJ isn’t working to the best standard of the International Code for Buildings?

· This would be a good time to remind the Engineering Dept. of CBJ of the standards in the JCAP relevant to new CBJ buildings.

· The Forest Service has identified Dimond Park as an area suitable for a district heating system.

· Hal suggested that the JCOS becomes involved in the Capital Improvement Plan process as this identifies key projects. $24.9 million will be spent on the new Airport Building. The Assembly is engaged in this process annually and the JCOS should engage in the CIP Plan. We need to connect to staff on CBJ more. It was suggested that we give a primer to Hal and the Planning Commission to talk about energy efficient buildings.

· Could we involve Marquam George in this process?

· Amy and Kate to chase up on buildings issues and follow Library project.

· JCOS to talk about CIP in September at a JCOS work session.


C. Committee Reports
i. Energy
· This has been covered in previous discussion on the Scope of Work for the Energy Plan. 

ii. Education and Outreach 

· No further updates.
iii. Solid Waste
· This has been covered in previous discussion on Action Item Solid Waste.

Other

Next Thursday James Bibb is doing a presentation on the Capital Energy District.

An Air Source Heat Pump shop has been opened up by Rob Simpson and he has a presentation that could go on our website.
Future JCOS Meetings 

31st July 5:30pm will be next Energy Plan work session, City Hall Conference Room 224.
Next JCOS meeting will be, 7th, 14th or 21st August dependent on availability. Beth will send out an email.
VII. ADJOURNMENT 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:26 pm 
